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HERRINGTON AUTOMOTIVE RESPONSES TO SPECIAL USE PERMIT APPLICANT’S 

LETTER DATED AUGUST 5, 2020 

 

Herrington Automotive submits the following responses to the requests for further information contained 

in the Special Use Permit, Applicant’s Letter, dated August 5, 2020.  The staff requested comments are in 

black and Herrington Automotive responses are in red below.    

 

Planning Comments 

 

1. Please provide a comprehensive narrative description of the use sought, both as to function and 

operation, and as to structures, installations, equipment or surface improvements, changes or other 

requirements incidental to such use. This narrative must include hours of operation, type of repairs 

to be performed, i.e. minor repairs and maintenance like muffler replacement, brake service, lube 

and oil or major mechanical works that require removal of the engine head or pan, engine 

transmission, or differential. 

 

Herrington Automotive’s use includes full service automotive repairs services to clients in 

the Lee’s Summit community and surrounding area.  The existing buildings on the property 

have been improved as well as the surrounding parking and drive access area.  The 

automotive work takes place within the existing buildings.  The photographs previously 

submitted show the two current buildings which will both house full service automotive 

facilities. 

The hours of operation will be from 7:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m., Mondays through Fridays.  As 

done at the previous location, the range of services provided will include both minor repairs 

and maintenance (from inspections, muffler repairs and replacement, brake services (both 

repair and replacement and lube and oil changes) and major mechanical work (replacing 

engines, transmissions and differentials). 

2. In the comprehensive narrative description please include the length of term sought for the SUP. 

 

The term of the Special Use Permit sought is for twenty-five (25) years.  Applicant has 

made a substantial investment in the property, including substantial improvements to both 

the interior and exterior of the existing building and surface area surrounding the building.   

3. Will the property be used as a junkyard, wrecking yard, salvage yard or scrap yard similar to your 

previous operation on SW 2nd St? 

 

The property will not be used as a junkyard, wrecking yard, salvage yard or scrap yard. 

Fire Comment 

 

1. All issues pertaining to life safety and property protection from the hazards of fire, explosion or 

dangerous conditions in new and existing buildings, structures and premises, and to the safety to 

fire fighters and emergency responders during emergency operations, shall be in accordance with 

the 2018 International Fire Code. 

 

Applicant is and will continue to operate the business in compliance with the 2018 

International Fire Code. 


